December 16, 1998

Dr. Edward Lipson

Department of Physics

Syracuse University

Syracuse NY 13244-1130

Dear Ed,

I write in support of your proposal, "Human-Computer Interface Systems for Students With Disabilities" that you are submitting to the "Stepping stones of Technology Innovation for Students with Disabilities" program of the United States Department of Education. As in the past, you can expect professional support from the infrastructure and technology expertise of the Northeast Parallel Architectures Center. As part of its mission to integrate leading edge applied Computing and communication into practical applications, NPAC has focused its attention in recent years on World Wide Web technologies, and has devoted major attention to applications in education and training.

While serving as Dave Warner's postdoctoral supervisor since the fall of 1995, I have provided infrastructure and support that have enabled you, Dave, and your team to develop and apply important new human-computer interface technologies. The state of New York has supported you through the InfoMall program that I lead. In my role as doctoral adviser of Yuh-Jye Chang, author of NeatTools, and Myeong-Jin Lee, author of SmartDesk software, I am particularly interested in your application of these innovative, powerful software systems to help students with disabilities. Your team's accomplishments to date have been quite remarkable, and well deserving of the national publicity received this summer, as well as the new prestigious grant from the NEC Foundation.

Our TangoInteractive software, which is well regarded by leaders in the field, is well-suited to your proposed educational technology project. This Java-based software allows collaborative learning and training sessions to take place with full multimedia features. NPAC will make this available to you and to the school systems at no cost, and our technical experts will assist you in making this operational at the various sites in Central New York. You are aware that we have used TangoInteractive successfully to teach courses in Java programming by NPAC staff members at Syracuse live to students at Jackson State University, a historically black college in Jackson, Mississippi. It should be relatively straightforward for you to employ TangoInteractive for training and other interactive sessions in the Syracuse metropolitan area. TangoInteractive will enable you to have interactive sessions among several sites concurrently.

 I look forward to continued interaction and success, and wish you success with your proposal.

Sincerely yours,

Geoffrey Fox

Professor of Physics and Computer Science

Director, Northeast Parallel Architectures Center

